TENTH TUNA DATA WORKSHOP (TDW-10)

25-29 April 2016
Noumea, New Caledonia

OPENING ADDRESS
· Welcome to participants from SPC/FFA member countries and the South-East Asian member countries of the WCPFC (Philippines and Vietnam) to this, the TENTH TUNA DATA WORKSHOP.
· We also welcome staff from the WCFPC Secretariat and the Pacific Islands Forum Fisheries Agency (FFA) who will be contributing their expertise to this workshop as resource personnel. 
· There is a total of 48 participants at this meeting -- 36 participants from the national fisheries offices and 12 resource people from the regional agencies  -- this is another record for participation at the tuna data workshop …(up from 47)
· As in previous workshops there appears to be a good blend of experience and newcomers, and we are particularly encouraged that your countries are now sending more than one representative, which highlights the importance your countries place on this workshop 
· The important areas to be covered in this workshop include …
· The production of 2015 ANNUAL CATCH ESTIMATES for submission to the WCPFC – this is the main focus and why the workshop is convened before the 30th April 2016 deadline.
· The workshop will also cover a range items such as --  

· Tufman 2 updates and feedback session
· The new Tails data entry application

· A presentation by FFA on the USE OF DATA IN FISHERIES MANAGEMENT
· Guest presentations from Stock Assessment and FEMA
· And ... other updates on data collection, e-reporting and observer data
· I’d like to give special thanks to the main donor for this workshop – The Japan Trust fund administered through WCPFC.
· The work that TDW participants do in your countries to collect and manage data are critical to the regional scientific work which informs the important management decision processes that, we hope, will lead to the conservation of our precious tuna stocks.  
· I want to assure you that (at the most senior level) your work does NOT go unnoticed and is very much appreciated – please keep up this good work ! 
 I HOPE YOU HAVE AN ENJOYABLE AND PRODUCTIVE WEEK -- THANK YOU.

